

56 Prospect Street P.O. Box 270 Hartford, CT 06103

Kathleen M. Shanley

Manager – Transmission Siting Tel: (860) 728-4527

October 27, 2022

Ms. Melanie Bachman, Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: EM-EVER-034-211116e – Request for Extension

Dear Ms. Bachman:

On December 27, 2021, the Connecticut Siting council ("Council") acknowledged the notice by The Connecticut Light and Power Company d/b/a Eversource Energy ("Eversource") to modify an existing energy facility located at 93 Triangle Street in Danbury.

Condition 3 states that Eversource may file a request for an extension of time beyond the one year deadline provided that such request is submitted to the Council not less than 60 days prior to the expiration. The construction schedule has been impacted by material/equipment delivery delays and unexpected underground obstructions discovered once construction commenced.

Therefore, Eversource respectively requests that the Council extend the date of the approval to December 31, 2023.

Two copies of this Request for Extension will be mailed to your office. We have notified the City of this request and expect that the City will not have any objection.

Should you have any questions regarding this notification, please do not hesitate to contact me via email at kathleen.shanley@eversource.com or telephone at (860)728-4527.

Sincerely,

Kathleen M. Shanley

Cc: The Honorable Dean Esposito, Mayor, City of Danbury